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WELCOME HOME
Welcome Home events were arranged throughout the war when soldiers were on 
leave, especially to mark the award of medals (as with Private Joseph Willis MM, who 
was presented with a gold wristlet watch by the “miners and officials connected with 
Westerton Colliery” in 1917). As the War came to a close, Committees were formed to 
fund raise and organise events. 

In May 1918 the Urban District Council began collecting for a “War 
Heroes Fund” as described in the press cutting below.
 
In August 1918, Sister Kate Maxey MM RRC was presented with a set 
of “silver salts and spoons” by Spennymoor Ambulance Brigade and 
Nursing Division at St. Andrew’s Mission Hall in Cheapside.

On 13 March 1919, Corporal Samuel Bott MM was presented with 
a “gold guard and necklet” at Spennymoor Town Hall along with 
seventeen other “Spennymoor heroes”.

On 8 May 1919, John Leckie was among 105 teachers honoured at the 
Welcome Home Gathering at the Town Hall organised by Spennymoor 
and District Teachers’ Association.
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Portraits clockwise from 
top left :

Kate Maxey (portrait in the 
Imperial War Museum)

John Leckie  with fellow 
schoolteachers in 1923 
(second left back row)

Samuel Bott (far right in  
group studio portrait).

Joseph Willis


